
We would like to hear what you think of the 
St Peter's people-friendly streets trial. You'll find 
our survey at www.islington.gov.uk/roads/
people-friendly-streets/st-peters 

To find out more, please visit www.islington.gov.uk/
people-friendly-streets where you will also find answers to 
frequently asked questions but if you have further questions 
drop us a line at peoplefriendlystreets@islington.gov.uk

Do you need this information in another language or reading 
format such as Braille, large print, audio or Easy Read? Please 
contact 020 7527 2000

St Peter's 
people-friendly 
streets trial
Changes to the scheme

www.islington.gov.uk/roads/people-friendly-streets/st-peters
www.islington.gov.uk/roads/people-friendly-streets
peoplefriendlystreets@islington.gov.uk


Dear resident or business,

As part of our commitment to make our borough fairer for all, we 
have been taking steps to make our neighbourhoods safer, greener 
and healthier. Our plans have included introducing low tra� ic 
neighbourhoods (LTNs) as 18-month trials as part of our people-
friendly streets programme. St Peter’s was the first LTN to be trialled. 

We sent you a leaflet recently to let you know about the results from 
the mid-trial monitoring report which looks at data from the first six 
months of the scheme. It shows that people in St Peter’s have enjoyed 
reduced motor tra� ic, less air pollution and less speeding since the 
people-friendly streets neighbourhood was introduced in July 2020. 

We have listened to local people’s feedback throughout the trial and 
this, together with the monitoring report, has shown that there has 
been an increase in tra� ic through the Packington Estate caused by 
people seeking to avoid the tra� ic filter on Prebend Street. We would 
like to thank residents for bringing this to our attention.

To resolve this issue, we will be making some changes to the 
scheme design. 

Scheme changes
We are making the following changes: 

. Relocate the existing bus gate on Prebend Street to just west of 
the junction of Coleman Fields

. Install a new tra� ic filter at Coleman Fields near the junction with 
Prebend Street

. Both filters will be camera-controlled 

. Remove the existing width restriction on Prebend Street 

. Convert 12 metres of parking bay on Basire Street into a loading 
bay for local businesses. This will be operational between 
8.30am-6.30pm Monday-Friday and 8.30am-1.30pm on 
Saturdays. The bay will be available for residents and visitors 
parking outside these hours

Works should be completed by 25 June 2021.

The map below shows the locations of the changes.

Public consultation
A full public consultation on the St Peter’s trial will take place in 
September 2021. This will allow time for these changes to settle in. 

Yours sincerely,

Councillor Rowena Champion
Executive Member for Environment and Transport 


